DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 10th July 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, County Cllr. Rae Leighton  & District Cllr. Barry Slater.  In attendance was 1 member of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
07.01
APOLOGIES.  There were apologies from Cllrs Butler & Smith.
07.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
07.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, with one small change, the minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. Copies of Policy for Charitable Donations were distributed & Cllr Leggate thanked for his input. Clerk to write to Mr Shipp re repairs to both notice boards. A general discussion was held re the poor state of the phone box in The Street & it was agreed that the chairman would enquire about the possibility of purchasing the box. Mr Bloomfield & the owner of Daisy cottage to be contacted re foliage overgrowing the village sign & pump. 
07.04
FINANCE 

The clerk explained that the audit paperwork sent to BDO had got lost and replacements were being prepared leading to a delay in audit.

07.05
 CODE OF CONDUCT.

The chairman explained that a new code of conduct has been introduced on 1st July 2012 due to the equality act of 2010. All councillors had a copy and after a general discussion it was agreed to adopt the code produced by SALC.

07.06
REGISTER OF COUNCILLORS INTERESTS.

The clerk explained that as a result of the new code of conduct councillors had to complete a new Register of Interest form. She had been required to register all councillors details  “On Line”. Councillors would be contacted soon to complete these forms themselves. Cllrs without e-mail address will be dealt with separately.

07.07
PARISH COUNCIL VALUES.

The chairman felt that it would be a good idea to adopt a statement of Parish Council values. After a discussion it was agreed that all points were covered in the Code of Conduct & a further statement was unnecessary. 

07.08
VILLAGE PLAN UPDATE.

The committee were concentrating on the physical limits boundaries of the parish and were looking to include an area around the Station. The station car park was also an issue. The chairman was urged to include at least one resident from that area on his committee. Cllr Alexander asked if a turning lane had been part of White Oaks planning permission as one had not been incorporated.  Planning documents to be checked.

07.09
SALC.
The chairman reported that he & Cllr Leggate had attended a meeting of SALC. The Code Of Conduct, The New Green Deal & the National Planning Framework had been discussed.
07.10
COFFEE MORNING.

Cllrs were updated with arrangements for the coffee morning on 14th July.
07.11
PROGRESS REPORTS.
Cllr Leighton gave an update of the change from 2 – 3 tier schooling and the impact of the new Free Schools. A vote for a Police Commissioner for Suffolk was soon to be held.
Cllr Slater stated that significant development in the planning for Sizewell were about to start and he urged the council to give our views when asked as it will be the last chance for them to be heard.

Cllr Hare distributed a copy of note from a meeting regarding Sizewell C compiled by the Sizewell Parish Liaison Group.

Cllr Reeves gave an update on the village hall on which there had been no further progress since his last report.

Cllr Loveridge was still receiving complaints about the pathway alongside the A12 btn The Street & Lymballs Lane. The clerk reported that she had been promised that this work would be carried out by Highways in the next few days. Cllr Alexander had also reported this on line and had received a phone call from Stowmarket also promising action in the next few days.
07.12
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk has again contacted EDF re the fence on church corner and immediate action has been promised.
07.13
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Hare reported that the trees in Low Rd were now well overgrown. Cllr Leggate stated that he had again reported the matter to EDF who promised action. The grass & hedge at church corner will soon be cut by Richard Butler.

07.14
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11thth September 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.06pm.
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